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Dear Friends and Supporters, 

    We are so thankful for each of you who have faithfully prayed for us 
and given so we can be here! We feel honored to partner with you in 
reaching souls for Christ here in Nova Mutum. This last month, we saw 
three boys saved. Ivanderson, Ivanilson and Enzo asked Jesus 
into their hearts after one of our services! They have been coming 
faithfully to every service. Their parents have also been coming regularly 
but haven’t decided to trust Christ for their salvation yet. We rejoice in 
the salvation of these boys, and we ask you to pray for their growth. They 
are doing a Bible study every 
week, and we see small 
changes in their lives already! 
It is such a blessing to see 
God working in lives. Please 
continue to pray for their 
parent’s salvation. 

We continue going door to door giving out tracts and inviting people to 
church. God has already brought many visitors this way. We have been 
having an average of 25 people coming every week.  We also have a good 
number of kids coming to Sunday School every week. This last week we 
had an outreach for kids from the neighborhood and we had 30 kids and 
some moms come to hear the Gospel. Please continue to pray for 
salvation of these precious souls.  

 On our last letter, we asked you to pray for the church’s documentation. 
Thank you for praying for that. We were able to get everything that was 
required done and signed by the lawyer. We just need to get things filed 
and pay the fees the city requires. 

 We thank you for your part in the ministry here. We truly appreciate 
the ones who have reached out and letting us know you are praying for 
us! It means so much to us! When God is working, our enemy is not 
happy!  We have recently been dealing with a spiritual battle and some 
oppression from other churches in the area. There is one specific group 
down the road from us that has held services right in front of our church 
and have been telling people not to come to our church. We know the 
battle is the Lord’s and the victory is ours! We appreciate your prayers 
for our family and for the work here. 

In Christ,  

Alex, Jessica, Joshua, Caleb and Josiah Lima 

 

  


